Minutes: Cayuga County Parks Commission
Wednesday, September 22, 2021 - 5:30 PM

Location: Hybrid, Ward O’Hara Agricultural Museum – link to be sent 
Meeting called to order: 5:30pm

Present: Jon Oltz, Joe DeForest, Kristina Sherman, Lezlie Parsons(virtual), Doug Dello Stritto, Sue Rusinko(virtual)
Others in attendance: Tim Quill, Jim D’Angelo, Manette Becker

Motion to approve August Minutes: Motion J. DeForest, 2nd K. Sherman, All in Favor
1. July Resolutions:

A. AUTHORIZATION TO REPLACE A REFRIGERATION UNIT AT EMERSON PARK – tabled to Aug, changed funding to reserve account 
2. August Resolutions:

A. AUTHORIZATION TO REPLACE A REFRIGERATION UNIT AT EMERSON PARK – Reserve Account 

Update: Approved, cooler has been ordered. 
3. Parks & Trails Department:
A. The Parks Department 2022 budget review has begun.
D. Dello Stritto notes one review meeting held thus far. D. Dello Stritto reviewed budget changes. 

B. The Parks Department has begun new logo design based on Park Commission feedback from the July commission meeting. Department has reached out to two design companies for quotes and proposals.
C. Parks Department is exploring separating the department from Buildings and Grounds and simultaneously changing titles of Park Maintenance Supervisor and Assistant Park Maintenance Supervisor to Director and Deputy Director.

4. Emerson Park:

A. Parks and Planning Departments have met with Central NY Regional Planning Board to begin the process of applying for American Rescue Plan grants targeted for travel and tourism. The Department has also started the process of applying for foundation grants and seeking sponsorship as a match to possible grant funding. 
B. A group of citizens is forming a Friends of Emerson Park group to support volunteerism, programming initiatives and project fundraising for the park. They have scheduled their first park clean up event for October 24, 2021 and have begun planning for 2022 fundraising events.
C. New landscaping installed in front of the Parks Department Admin building is complete.
D. The Owasco Lake Watershed Management Council’s Rain garden project has been scheduled in coordination with the Friends of Emerson Park clean up day on October 24th and will be put on in partnership with OWLA volunteers.  Please contact Manette Becker if you would like to Volunteer at 315-253-5611.
K. Sherman mentions honor societies needing volunteer hours. M. Becker will share promotional items with Parks Commission to recruit volunteers
5. Ward W. O’Hara Ag Museum/Dr. Joseph F. Karpinski Sr. Educational Center Update (Tim Quill Director PT): Report attached
T. Quill spoke about BOCES partnership for community service

6. Sterling Nature Center (Jim D’Angelo Director PT):
Report attached
A. New Sterling Nature Center Visitors Center:  Project will be re-bid out on 9/21/21. Bid to be accepted in November. Construction to begin Spring 2022.
                       J. D’Angelo mentions Friends Group has been fundraising to furnish new facility.
B. SUNY Oswego freshman volunteering became mandatory

C. Programming continues- 12-14 people in attendance per program
D. Tactical exercises were held in at the Nature Center

E. Visit from State Parks surrounding easement baseline reports

J. D’Angelo notes no violations were found.
7. Owasco Flats: Department has received request to perform maintenance on a drainage control structure. 
8. Trail Update: 

A. The Auburn Fleming Trail: new timbers have been sourced to be installed on bridge 3 as staffing permits (from Dunning Ave entrance.)
B. The Cato-Brutus Trail: 

1. Bridge A: (Chase Rd) Cayuga County Highway Dept has performed some trail maintenance in preparation for bridge install in Spring 2022. 
C. Cato - Fair Haven trail: no report 
D. Cayuga County Highway continues to perform trail maintenance as necessary.

9. New Business:

A. J. DeForest voiced concern of no swimming for two years at Emerson Park due to shortage of lifeguards. Is anyone working to resolve issue with hiring lifeguards? What is the plan for the future? 
D. Dello Stritto addressed: YMCA has been known to aid in pay for lifeguarding certifications for Parks. Parks Department will reach out to local YMCAs to see if a programming partnership can form for 2022. Lifeguarding is typically $2 more per hour than Laborer positions and is expected to be $18-20/hr in 2022. May be addressed with Professional Services budget increase. 

K. Sherman suggested sign on bonuses or end of term bonuses based on hours contributed to the Park.  

10. Announcements:
A. Next Parks Commission Meeting:  October 27th at 5:30pm at the Ward O’Hara Agricultural Museum.
11.  Adjournment: Motion J. Deforest, 2nd K. Sherman, All in Favor
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